National Assembly

Question Number: 1515

1515. Mr T E Mulaudzi (EFF) to ask the Minister of Transport:
With reference to a reply to a question 2496 on 21 November 2016, that the e-tolling of the
Gauteng Freeways Improvement Project (GFIP) is not failing and the department needs to deal
with the issue of civil disobedience, (a) how many people have registered since November 2016
and (b) what has the department done to deal with civil disobedience?

NW1701E

REPLY

a) From November 2016 to June 2017, 199 729 account units were registered.

b) SANRAL, as the Agency responsible for National Roads and the GFIP is currently issuing civil

summonses to thousands of debtors. Some of these matters are far advanced and several court
cases are foreseen shortly that will clarify the legal obligation to pay toll for the GFIP toll-roads.
This is an ongoing process.



